

COUNCIL FOR THE INDIAN SCHOOL CERTIFICATE EXAMINATIONS

Pragati House, 3rd Floor, 47-48, Nehru Place, New Delhi – 110019 Tel: +91-11-29564831, 29564833, 26411706, 26413820

Email: council@cisco.org | www.cisco.org

CISCE/CIR/2023 15 December 2023

To: Heads of CISCE Affiliated Schools

Subject: Pariksha Pe Charcha- 7th Edition

Dear Principal,

The Council for the Indian School Certificate Examinations (CISCE) is in receipt of the letter D. O. No. 6-10/2023-PMP-5, dated 13 December 2023 from the Ministry of Education, Government of India, regarding the upcoming 7th Edition of Pariksha Pe Charcha (copy of the letter is enclosed). This unique interactive programme of Hon'ble Prime Minister, Shri Narendra Modi with students, teachers and parents will be held in a town-hall format at Talkatora Stadium, New Delhi in January/ February 2024.

In order to select the participants who will be featured in the Priksha Pe Charcha, an online multiple Choice question (MCQ) competition is being conducted at http://innovateindia.mygov.in/ppc/2024 from 12 December 2023 to 12 January 2024 for children studying in classes from VI to XII, teachers and parents. Participants may also ask questions which may feature in the interactive programme. All the participants will receive a certificate signed by the Director of NCERT.

Through the mode of competition students, parents and teachers are invited to frame their questions to be addressed to the Hon'ble Prime Minister. Selected questions, shortlisted by NCERT, may feature in the programme. The Participants who asked questions in the previous edition of Pariksha Pe Charcha, are invited by media channels to appear in their programmes. Along the same lines, this year's chosen few may get an opportunity to interact with the media.

Kindly ensure maximum participation from your school in this event.

In this regard you are requested to:

- Display creatives at prominent locations such as School display boards, in your school.
- Adopt other innovative measures to propagate and promote this significant initiative of Hon'ble Prime Minister, towards Examination related stress.
- iii. Use your school's own social media handles and #PPC2024 to disseminate necessary information about the event along with your school's preparation for the event. Schools can make their own poster/creatives/videos etc. and post accordingly.

With warm regards,

Yours sincerely,

Sangeeta Bhatia Deputy Secretary

Encl: